Chair’s Report – 25 November 2021


This year has been a bit of a blur really with two lockdowns since the last AGM, but fortunately things pretty much have got back to ‘normal’ since June/July 2021 and the hall is functioning as it did when it first opened in April 2018 although a lot busier!
Thanks to our regular long term bookers (and the pre-school mostly carrying on during the lockdowns) plus a grant from the local authority towards our playground repairs – the hall finances are in a really strong position.
The electronic bookings system also continues to work well and with the arrival of Anne Burnett during the year – we have been able to keep on top of invoicing and resolve the majority of old debts plus increase the number of bookings.
I am very grateful to Keith Turnbull for all his extremely hard work in keeping the hall finances on the straight and narrow and to Anne for meeting and greeting hirers and handling all of the booking enquiries.  As the workload has increased substantively for this position, going forward I recommend that a small monthly fee be paid to the Bookings Secretary in line with other halls in the area.  Thank you also to Margaret Morbey for her minute taking and organisation and to Ruth Holland for looking after the flower beds.
As Anne has signalled her interest in replacing me as Chair – this is likely to be my last report!  I will however continue to serve the Committee as a Trustee and be on hand to advise about repairs and other works as and when needed.


Antonia Stratford
Chair, Chearsley Village Hall

